Minutes of the Board of Directors
Annual Wildflower Homeowners Association Meeting 

September 6, 2015
1:00 pm
The Board of Directors and a quorum of the homeowners met at the Best Western Hotel in Mammoth for the Annual Meeting of the Wildflower Homeowners Association.  Notice of the meeting was advertised, and an agenda prepared for the meeting, and sent to all homeowners.  The purpose of the meeting was to provide an update to the homeowners and to elect officers to the Board for 2015-16.
The Board members in attendance at 1:11 pm: Gail Otter, President, Ron Thompson, Vice- President, Terry Reimer, Chief Financial Officer, Danielle Battut, Director-at-Large, and Andy Lazzaretto, Secretary.  Also in attendance were on site managers Grant and Alicia Duff, and Steve and Carolyn Schwind of High Country Management.

President Otter welcomed all in attendance, and asked the Board and those in attendance to introduce themselves.  Gail announced that the Board would hold an open board meeting at 11:00 am tomorrow at the pool, and invited everyone to attend.  Gail also asked for volunteers to canvass the ballots.  Two homeowners volunteered and began the tally of votes.

The president reviewed activities of past year including:
Five (5) problem trees were removed; Concrete repairs were completed for the season: several trip hazards were removed, sidewalks damaged by trees were replaced, the patio was replaced in Unit 47, and repairs were made to steps at Unit 66; (she noted the Board is now looking at next years repairs); The drainage problem at the pool was corrected by installing a dry sump drain; The first phase of landscaping was completed, and next spring Phase Two will commence.  (Many homeowners praised the new landscaping and the work done by the contractor, Mono Works.); The Board purchased a used sod cutter which enables the manager to do sprinkler repair and small landscape projects; Ten (10) gutters were replaced; Grant Duff built a new master closet in the managers’ unit, and created a new linen closet in the office; The carpet was replaced in the managers’ unit.  
Gail said the Board is discussing remodeling a portion of the office to create more living space in the managers unit for the family. Changes would include enclosing the entrance and changing the placement of the front door. Preliminary cost estimate: between $9,000-18,000 depending on options, plus the cost of engineering, permits, etc. The office would be downsized but preserved, and could be reconverted if needed in the future. 

Gail reminded everyone that:

Nothing should be stored under the stairs. This is part of the Common area and fire regulations prohibit storage especially of firewood; Vehicles should not be stored for extended periods.  Residents should let the manager know if they plan to park cars for more than 72 hours; Anyone thinking of attaching anything to the exterior siding or roof of any building needs prior approval of the Board.  (Please write to the Board before you take action.  Satellite dishes fall into this category and need prior approval.  Contact the Board before you order satellite service.)  Satellite dishes are permitted on homeowners’ patios as long as they are not installed on the exterior of the building.
Gail stated that a roof leak recently occurred on building 65-68 and the Board will be addressing the issue this fall.   
She also said the smell of propane around the pool has been detected but it poses no danger.  Amerigas has been out to check the area two times and they confirmed there is no leak.  Apparently, there is incomplete burning in the heater which is giving off the odor.  Technicians will be out this week to help diagnose the problem.

Several homeowners asked about the possibility of going with group cable:  Gail said the Board is addressing this, as the group approach could save money and cable works very well now that the 395 fiber optic system is in place.  Gail said that a questionnaire will be sent out and the Board will study the concept.  

Gail thanked everyone for the tennis court questionnaire response.  Presently the court is not the highest priority, but the Board will continue to look at alternatives. There was support for a Pickle Ball option from the audience.
CFO Reimer provided an overview of the finances.  The HOA carried over a surplus $65,000 primarily due to the lack of snow last year.  This year the snow budget was reduced and we placed $30,000 into the Contingency Fund to cover unexpected shortfalls.  Last year funds for landscaping were carried over and used this year.  This year the slurry seal of the parking lots will be postponed; another result of the lack of snow.  The current budget is right on target for the time of year.  A plumbing problem recently developed in several buildings because the pressure reduction valves and gate valves need replacing.  We are getting estimates and will be going forward with the work this year.  Terry said that siding replacement and repair is an ongoing issue. The Board has been aggressive in repair, but no specific funds are set aside for major replacement of the siding. This is something the Board will look at more closely in the coming years. 

A homeowner asked for a better definition of the use and application of the Contingency Fund.  It was pointed out that the definition and use of the various funds are contained in the Annual Financial Statement which was distributed at this meeting. 
President Otter announced the election results and that five people were elected; Gail Otter, Danielle Battut, Ron Thompson, Terry Reimer, and Andy Lazzaretto.
Steve Schwind was invited to give an update and he congratulated Grant and Alicia Duff on the fine job they are doing.  Steve said water is still a major concern; the Water District has mandated new reductions for the fall; the days will be reduced from 3 to 2.  He reminded everyone that the conversion of the fireplaces must still be done within 8 years per city code.  In answer to an inquiry, Gail said the Board looked at a collective approach to replacing the fireplaces but finally decided against doing so due to the complexity. 
Grant explained some of the things he an his crew have done:
Switched from chlorine to bromine in the pool to save money and cut down on the overall use of chemicals; Repaired and revitalized the entry signs; Changed more lights from mercury/sodium vapor to cheaper longer lasting LED fixtures; Revised several parts of the sprinkler system; Used the new sod cutter to make sprinkler and landscape improvements; Replaced pool gate hinge. 
Grant reminded folks that smoke detectors and fire extinguishers do get old.  He said these should be periodically checked and replaced.
A homeowner suggested that the HOA convert from keys to keyless entry at the pool.  Gail stated there has been a review of this question by the Board but the consensus was against the change.
A homeowner asked what they need to do to change windows?  Gail said to submit a written request to the Board and specify the windows you plan to use: company, spec sheet, etc.  All window and door companies in Mammoth know what to suggest, but written approval is needed by the board. 
Another homeowner suggested a bike storage area be considered, as there is no place to store bikes now.  The Board agreed to look into this suggestion.  

Yet another homeowner asked if the Board has developed some sort of a priority list of things that need to be done?  The President said that we do not have an official list but we are always considering our priorities, and we will have a list prepared by the next meeting in February.
Secretary Lazzaretto reminded the board members that there were past minutes which needed approval.  Terry Reimer moved the approval of the minutes of April 6, 2015.  The motion was seconded by Ron Thompson and carried 5-0. 
At 3:15 p.m., the Board adjourned into Executive Session to discuss management issues and election of Board officers.  

At the conclusion of the Executive Session, the Board reopened the regular meeting at 3:45 p.m. 

The Board discussed the HOA officers for the coming year.  Following discussion, a slate of officers was nominated for the 2015-16 year:

Gail Otter, President

Ron Thompson, Vice President

Terry Reimer, Chief Financial Officer
Danielle Battut, Member-at-Large

Andy Lazzaretto, Secretary

There being no further nominations, it was moved by Andy Lazzaretto and seconded by Terry Reimer that the above slate be approved.  The motion carried unanimously. 

There being no further business, at the request of the President at 3:55 p.m. the meeting was adjourned to September 7, 2015 at 11:00 a.m. at the Wildflower pool area. 
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